Draft Proposal, not for distribution--

Petition

CALLING ON THE CHAPEL HILL TOWN COUNCIL

TO CHANGE THE NAME OF AIRPORT RD. TO MARTIN LUTHER KING BOULEVARD
AT THE EARLIEST POSSIBLE DATE

Whereas, justice delayed has often meant justice denied: 

· "...with all deliberate speed" meant that school desegregation was not fully implemented for more than a decade

· referring Chapel Hill's public accommodations law in the 1960s to a committee established by the Board of Aldermen effectively killed the proposal

Whereas, a majority of the Town Council members have already gone on record as favoring the name change and there has been a great deal of time and energy allotted for input from the public.

Whereas, we believe that the wisdom and sentiment of the black community, as well as its struggles and sacrifices, should be respected by renaming Airport Rd. for Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.

Whereas, we believe that Dr. Martin Luther King's life represents the highest ideals of this community and that his legacy should be prominently honored to constantly remind succeeding generations of the values for which he and so many others sacrificed.

Therefore, we recommend to the Chapel Hill Town Council that it vote to change the name of Airport Rd. to Martin Luther King Blvd. at the earliest possible date.

*Purposes of this petition drive:


1.  To get more people involved in the struggle to rename Airport Rd. in honor of Dr. Martin Luther King.


2.  To increase public understanding of the importance of this issue and to build a stronger network and structure of support for racial justice issues in Chapel Hill.


3.  To reframe the issue (not primarily an issue of cost, convenience, and hurt feelings of businesses and individuals on Airport Rd.) as one of respecting the wisdom, struggles, and sacrifices of the black community, as well as promoting values embodied in the legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King that should be at the heart of this entire community.


4.  To increase public pressure on members of the Town Council to insure that the Mayor's committee does address questions of interracial understanding and that Council members do honor their commitments to vote to change the name of Airport Rd. to Martin Luther King Blvd. in the near future. 

